Staff Senate Meeting

October 12, 2006
Attendees:   Merrell Anderton, Sherri Hester, Tammy Jacques, Sue Jeffreys, Kathy McClelland, Audrey Mitchell, Brad Peeden, Sandra Poole, Stephen Putman, and Debbie Thornton.
Absentees:  William (Butch) Beavers and Dana Burbank.
The meeting was called to order at 10:05 a.m. by Brad Peeden, President. 
Agenda:  A motion was made and seconded to approve the agenda. The vote for approval was unanimous.
Minutes:  K. McClelland moved to approve the minutes from the September 14, 2006 meeting and S. Putman seconded.  The vote for approval was unanimous.

Announcements:  B. Peeden informed the Senate that Bonnie Coats would continue her term on the Institutional Effectiveness Committee.  S. Putman reported that the Panic Button was being installed on office computers. This is one of the goals the Staff Senate has worked on for several years and is a big achievement for the safety of the staff.
Reports from Ad-hoc Committees: T. Jacques distributed information she found while researching the Entertainment Card for staff. She could not find that there was ever an actual card, but rather a discounted admissions cost to certain events. After discussion, it was determined that this probably would not be feasible due to the high cost of bringing groups to the university. Some of the events are not sponsored by the university, but rather the groups merely rent space for their performances at the university.  Thus there cannot be a reduced admission cost. 

She also distributed an informational sheet concerning possible questions for a survey to address concerns  
of the staff. She contacted other staff senate groups at sister institutions to get this information. Senators should peruse this sheet and be ready to discuss this item at the next meeting. A list of  Staff Senate websites from other institutions was provided so the Senators can get more ideas that would benefit the staff.

The staff picnic was discussed and could possibly be planned for the spring semester. 
Report from Shared Governance Committees: A. Mitchell gave a report from the Academic Student Affairs Committee.  This committee is currently reviewing the attendance/withdrawal policy.  S. Poole serves on the Faculty/Staff Welfare Committee. She reported that this committee is pursuing the remission of course hour fees. 
Old Business:  S. Hester has been appointed to serve on the Distance Learning Advisory Committee.  
New Business:  President Peeden shared his desire for the Staff Senate to form a type of Benevolence Group to represent UNA when a member of the UNA community loses a loved one. Senators felt this would be a good idea and discussion followed. Senators will be considering ways to implement this and this item will be discussed at the next meeting.  
There being no other items to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m. The next scheduled meeting is Thursday, November 9 at 10:00 a.m. in Stevens Hall, Room 416.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Sue Jeffreys. 

